REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday November 15th, 2014
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Gaylene Spence, Audrey Bruch, Pat Beharry, Nancy Welta, Don Norman, Sandra Benson, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Dale Wilde
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 am
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandra Benson, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  October 5th, 2014
The following amendment was made to 3.2 by way of further explanation:
In response to Gaylene Spence’s suggestion, Rosemary Makelki inquired on our behalf regarding the possibility of the RDBC sponsoring this tournament, as per our request.  She received a reply from Adeline Wuschenny with further information on how to move ahead with this and passed it on to the Board.  Joan Quinlan attempted to contact Adeline for further details, but did not receive further communication from her.  Therefore, because we could not access specific details, we felt we did not have adequate information to pursue this tournament.  

Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the minutes of October 5th, 2014, as amended.   Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes of October 5th, 2014
3.1 Psychic bidding
 Joan Quinlan reported that she had checked with Doug Rankin re: ACBL policies, and was referred to Law 40.  From their discussion and with reference to this law, she said that psychic bidding is allowed and is a part of the game, but is discouraged at restricted games, in particular games that include rookies.  It is up to the Board to determine if there would be any ramifications if psychic bidding happens at a restricted game.  The Director has the latitude to assess a penalty (eg ½ board) if the psychic bidding violated the rules or spirit of the law.  The Board determined that our policy, as written, is correct in its wording and does not need amendment.  
· Ilsa Krukoff will include a reminder in the next CLUB NEWS regarding our policy.  
· Book for recording psych bidding is already available at the Director’s desk.  Players should be encouraged to record incidents when they are psyched against, as this can help to discourage over-use or inappropriate use of psyching.  
· Book should be updated to make sure information is accurate and official.
4.0 President’s Report

Joan Quinlan wanted to put on record how well we presented ourselves as a Club at the recent sectional tournament.  She also extended official thanks for the great job done by our tournament director, partnership chair, coordinators of the various committees, and game director.  Finally, she wished to thank the Unit for the monetary benefit from the Unit to the Club for our hosting of the tournament ($725)
Joan also expressed her and the Club’s appreciation for the great job done in organizing and hosting Community Bridge at our Club, and to thank all the bakers for their donations.   

5.0  Financial Report
-Norma Barber said that the Sask Power bill had not yet been resolved, but that she would be 

  meeting this week with Sask Power to try to resolve the discrepancies.  She noted that the meter 

  is in a service area to which we do not have access, so we cannot read the meter.  However, Sask 

  Power’s reading in June (1092) was higher than NewWest’s reading in September (1029), so 

  there is an obvious  issue.
       -Norma said that the $10,190 term investment that came due on Oct 17th was put in to the Hi 
         interest account.  Total in Hi interest at the end of October was $11,652.33.  Term investment of

         $13,000 came due on Nov 15th, with earned interest of $247.   This also is in our high interest 
         account pending Board decision re: investing.   It was decided that we need to maintain liquidity 
         for now, so it was suggested not to reinvest at this time.

         Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Gaylene Spence, to leave this money in the high interest 

         account for now.  Carried.
       -We have received $660 from ACBL related to advertising costs for lessons.
       -Joan Quinlan noted that she appreciated the clear format of the documents presented to us.

         Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Audrey Bruch, to accept the financial report as 

         presented.  Carried.    
6.0   Old Business

6.1  Strategic Planning Updates
               Education Committee


Reported that a recent meeting of the lessons subcommittee was held, at which



lessons just completed were evaluated, with some suggestions for change suggested.
                   
A meeting of the Education Committee of the whole will take place later in 

                           November.

               Promotion Committee



A meeting is planned to take place before Christmas 


  Facilities Committee


Have not heard much from landlord yet.  Alternate location that is being considered 

                           is still on hold.   


In reply to our email of Oct 6th  to mall management, it was indicated that it would 

                           take time for them to get pricing from trades involved before Melcor can determine 

                           any terms of possible release from our lease.  A letter has been sent to Melcor as per 

                           Board decision of Oct 5th .  


   Game Schedule Committee


A survey is being conducted to determine interest in a side beginner game.
 
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Lesson Report   

  Gaylene Spence submitted a lesson report.  
                - Group of 8 lessons was delivered from Sept 8th  to Nov 3rd.  Approximately 12 students 

                  attended each lesson.  Workshops were offered Wednesday morning and then repeated 

                  Thursday evening. For most sessions, there were 4 or 5 in attendance.
                 -The format of the group of lessons developed with a subcommittee of the education group 

                  was quite well received.  There needs to be some small adjustments to the content of the 

                  lessons to fit this new format.


     - Gaylene is hopeful that 10 or 11 students will continue on as duplicate players.  This was

 
      a very motivated group.


     - A one day workshop was held Saturday Nov 1st.  Six students attended (3 from Monday 

                   night, 3 from lessons).  The session went from 9:30am to 2:30 pm.  There has been a 

                   request from some students for a one day session to accompany Level 2: Next Steps in 

                   Duplicate.

                   -The Level 2 lesson block will begin January 5th, 2015.

                   Not sure about advertising at this point.  
        7.2   Standing Education Committee
   Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Don Norman, to establish a Standing Education 

    Committee.  Carried.
    Further details will be discussed at the Strategic Planning Education Committee.
         7.3  Community Bridge Proposal
                 Pat Beharry presented a proposal as suggested by a member of the Community Bridge 

                 Group.  The proposal is:

· Hold a regular social bridge game at our Club on Thursday afternoons

· Game starts at 12 noon, 8 rounds of 4 hands are played

· $20 per table is collected, and our Club would receive 50% of the table fees.

· At present, they average 7 to 11 tables per week.

· They do not expect any “hospitality”, would use our coke or coffee machines if they wish to have a drink.

· They would use our Community Bridge decks and we would probably have to supply the entry/score sheets.

· Room could be partitioned into two areas to accommodate both the Social and Duplicate game.

The following points were raised by Pat and during discussion:

· This would bring money to the Club, with minimal expense (eg 8 tables/wk for 50 weeks would net the Club $4000 per year)
· May bring some new faces into our building

· Because of overlap with Duplicate game, allows us to mix and socialize

· Would present our Club in a positive light by being inclusive and accommodating.

· Duplicate players who are ineligible for the restricted Duplicate game could join the social game.

· This would show a change of philosophy:   Bridge rather than just Duplicate Bridge.  

·  With added noise, might be distracting

· Somebody would need to open the Club, or they would need access to a key.

· Parking spaces might become limited.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that the Community Social Bridge players be given access to hold a regular game at the RDBC on Thursday afternoon as per the proposal presented.  Carried.
A phone call will be made to the Thursday afternoon director to discuss details.

           7.4  Zero tolerance incident (in camera discussion)

                    The individual about whom a letter was received came to the Board meeting.  The

                     individual presented  a summary of the incident and what has transpired since.

                     An in camera discussion by the Board, without the individual present, followed.

                     Following the discussion, it was determined that a letter would be written and sent to the

                     individual  (cc the other party) by Joan Quinlan on behalf of the Board, hopefully to 

                     resolve the issue.  No further action was suggested.  

                      A suggestion was made for the possible establishment of a “conduct committee” to help 

                      deal with future issues.  This idea was TABLED.

         7.5  Recognition Award

Joan Quinlan brought this suggestion before the Board on behalf of a member.  The suggestion was that we have an annual Volunteer Award to recognize someone who gives a great deal of time and energy for the Club’s good.  Joan said this could be a Recognition Award for longtime service to the Club, and that suggestions could come from the membership for deserving candidates (eg, provide a mechanism for submitting names and reason for nominating).  During discussion, it was pointed out that many of us  volunteer in a variety of ways, and that there are quiet volunteers who may not be as noticed as others but are just as deserving.  Would a committee be needed?  Would we need to write out criteria, etc?  This idea was TABLED.               
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
              No report

It was suggested that more people might come out to play if they were personally contacted 

              by phone, and if they were invited to play with someone.  Possibly have a “Come Back to the 

             Club Month” where this would be encouraged.

     8.2  Facilities Maintenance
            -An issue with the vacuum cleaner has been resolved.
            -Cleaning lady – provide her with options when she could come so she is not always restricted 

             to Sunday.
            -Handicapped bathroom and smaller storage room need to be cleaned up and organized. 
             Volunteer cleaning crew could do both.

      8.3  Game Management 
-Norma Barber said that there are 2 applicants to take the Directors Course.  It will likely be offered in May of 2015.  Will advertise again in the spring to see if there is more interest.
-Irene Huber has decided to give up Monday evening directing.  Norma has received applications to fill the position.

9.0  Club Management  

Let Jan Anderson know if any paper material needs re-ordering
10.0  Tournament Chair
Sandra Benson presented a report on behalf of Mo Adams.  

-Mo recognized the work of President Joan Quinlan, partnership desk Audrey Bruch, coordinators of hospitality (Sandra Benson), 50/50 (Rose Dunitz), and clean-up (Dale Wilde) as well as their volunteers and the spontaneous help from Club members that ensured a successful tournament.  She also thanked the people who agreed to be responsible for making the 299ers feel at ease. 

 -Mo said that the information sheet outlining Chair responsibilities and those of the coordinators was extremely useful.  She suggested adding further clarification regarding the Dick Anderson trophy “It is awarded to the player gaining the highest number of master points during the Tournament.  The Chair should inform that player of his or her win”
- Mo encouraged the written collation of knowledge, not already in the information sheet given to the chair, to help future groups (that is knowledge gained by the many in the Club who have a wealth of experience running tournaments and hospitality committees).

- Mo provided Rosemary Makelki, President of the Unit Board, with feedback from some Saskatoon players re: start time on Saturday afternoon (2:30 restart time made meal-time too rushed), and suggested that this might be a consideration at the Spring tournament.

- Mo suggested that a record be kept of participation for each session for future reference.  She said she could compile such a record for the Fall Sectional if the Board feels it is necessary.
11.0  Date for the next meeting: Saturday January 3rd, 2015, 10:00 a.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:05
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